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Ivan responded to her humbly, “I got it. It won’t happen again.” He looked serious, which surprised Mya. 
 
“Please don’t worry. I’ll pay more attention to her,” Ivan added humbly, “I’ll consider her feelings the 
highest priority in the future.” 
 
Raising her chin, Mya bit out, “That’s better!” Then she dashed out of his office like a deer. 
 
In fact, she was tense when speaking those words to him. 
 
Ivan’s aura was too strong and horrible. 
 
If she had spoken more slowly, Mya was afraid her mind would have been a mess, and she wouldn’t 
have been able to deliver it so well. 
 
Ivan stood in the office motionlessly, recalling Mya’s words earlier. 
 
She accidentally bumped into the wall when using the bathroom at midnight? If it was really a wisdom 
tooth, why didn’t she tell Mya the truth? 
 
Ivan calmly thought for a while, wondering if his mother had slapped Jennifer. Aubree had a split 
personality and could do anything. 
 
Ivan’s heart performed a somersault. He turned around and strode out of his office. 
 
The Lamborghini headed for Kelsington Bay instantly. Mixed feelings flashed through Ivan’s intense 
eyes. 
 
When he got home, the scene made him utterly give up his mother’s suspicion. 
 
As soon as he got off, he saw Jennifer squat in front of Aubree and put on medicine on her through the 
floor-to-ceiling window of the living room. They exchanged a few words with smiles, looking pretty 
harmonious. 
 
“You are indeed an outstanding pharmacist. The medicine works well,” Aubree beamed at her. 
 
Jennifer was taken aback. A second ago, she treated her coldly. However, Jennifer replied instantly, 
“Thank you, Madam Aubree. I’ll try my best to produce all the medicines you need.” 
 
“You are also a good mother,” Aubree continued to praise her, “I like the kids a lot. They are sensible 
and polite.” 
 
“Thanks.” Jennifer slowly raised her head. 
 
Upon hearing the footsteps, she finally saw Ivan return home, realizing that she had put up a flawless 
show with Aubree. 
 



 
Ivan walked toward them, seeing the skin on his mother’s arm was magically recovering. Jennifer was 
still rubbing the medicine on the scars. His face cracked into a smile. “If this goes on, the miracle will 
happen pretty soon.” 
 
“Indeed.” Aubree asked, “Haven’t you just gone to work? Why are you back?” 
 
“I forgot something.” After Jennifer finished putting the medicine, Ivan took her hand and pulled her 
upstairs. 
 
He pushed her gently into a room and locked the door from the inside. 
 
“What’s wrong?” Jennifer was shocked. The smile didn’t fade away from her face, though. “Did you 
deliberately come back for me?” 
 
Ivan didn’t answer. He tucked the long hair that hid her cheek back to her ear, studying her face 
carefully. 
 
Jennifer kept smiling to hide her sense of guilt. “What are you doing?” 
 
“Open your mouth. Let me see your teeth.” 
 
Jennifer slightly flinched, wondering if he had suspected something. 
 
However, her molar was loosened for real. She opened her mouth obediently. “Ah—” 
 
Ivan could tell the last molar was infected. Holding her tightly in his arms, he couldn’t help blaming 
himself. 
 
Feeling his body temperature, Jennifer raised her arms to hug him back. 
 
She cherished every hug and every moment of being with him. 
 
One month would pass quickly. Time flies. 
 
Jennifer worked hard. She always needed to stay up to the following early morning to make the 
medicines. 
 
In a sunny day two weeks later. 
 
Catherine’s Bentley was pulled up to Kelsington Bay. This was the first time she visited Aubree since 
returning from the US, as she knew Ivan wasn’t here at the moment. 
 
He had an important meeting today, and Finnley attended it with him. They wouldn’t finish the 
conference until at least three hours later. 
 
The skin condition of Aubree’s whole body had improved significantly after she continuously applied the 
medicine for 15 days. 


